

Roxeth Primary School

Newsletter

December 2019



CHRISTMAS MESSAGE— As we approach the end of the year, we would like to thank you for your continued support to our school. You have supported us with many events and we look forward to welcoming you to many more next year.

We have lots of great achievements this year, including being judged 'Good' by Ofsted. Your Ofsted feedback means a lot to us including Roxeth being 'a wonderful community' and 'a fabulously good school'. Other comments noted by Ofsted include the overwhelming majority of parents would recommend the school to others. We thank you for your support to our staff and school.

We have said some sad farewells to Ms Day and Mrs Hemant who have both moved on to different schools for new opportunities.

We hope you have a wonderful break, to those celebrating a Happy Christmas and a joyful New Year. We look forward to welcoming you back to school in the New Year. Best Wishes from the SLT Team

YEAR 6R VISIT KEW GARDENS-Year 6's trip this half term was to Kew Gardens which was based around our topic in Science 'Living things and their habitats.' The children have been learning about classifying animals and plants

which they were able to do with a range of exotic plants in Kew Gardens. The children thoroughly enjoyed exploring the gardens and comparing the different features of plants and trees.





ReGen Assembly -an amazing production of the first Christmas with a modern twist., highlighting the importance of love and family. ReGen is a Christian Schools' Trust and has been working with schools across Harrow since 1984 and a firm favourite at Roxeth school during Easter and the Christmas season.

Value of the

month

RESPONSIBILITY

- * being reliable
- * being dependable
- * putting things right if there is a problem



Article 24 - We have the right to drink water and eat nutritious food in a safe environment.

JUST ONE TREE—Roxeth managed to raise a whopping £437.30 for Just One Tree to help with reforestation for a better environment for us all. This means that our school will donate towards 437 new trees being planted to help us have a better environment! Thank you to all parents and children for your donations!



IMPORTANT SAFETY NOTICE

The school gates do not open until 8.30am. Please do not drop your children outside the school to walk in unsupervised before this time. Thank you!







WALK-IN FLU CATCH UP CLINIC - 7th January 3:30pm to 4:45pm - for those children that either haven't returned their consent forms or have missed it due to being absent or refused on the day we visited.

Parents can contact us on: - Mobile - 07814 253095 - Office - 020 8102 6333 Clinic Address: Alexandra Health and Social Care Centre, 275 Alexandra Avue, Harrow, HA2 9DX

HARROW 5s-Year 6 were given the fantastic opportunity of attending Harrow School and taking part in Eaton Fives which is a sport very similar to squash. The children were able to take advantage of Harrow School's courts and the Harrow boys were fantastic teachers who ensured each child was engaged.





6K Visit Kew Gardens -Year 6 experienced a day out at **RSA CHRISTMAS FAIR**— Thank you to all Kew Gardens on Monday 2nd December. As well as enjoying those parents who supported Roxeth by the many plant species on offer, they also took part in a workshop, linked to their Science topic. They became Plant Hunters – attempting to find, name, sort and classify an amazing array of plant specimens.







those parents who supported Roxeth by donating gifts, buying raffle tickets offering their time, or who just came to the Christmas Fair to help raise funds for our school and children. Special thanks to Santa for taking

the time to spread some festive cheer!



GURU NANAK ASSEMBLY—Year 5 students Harjot and Banit led an assembly marking the 550th birth anniversary of Guru Nanak, founder of the Sikh religion. This year it was celebrated by Sikhs throughout

the world on the 12th November. Guru Nanak was born in North Punjab (now Pakistan). Harjot and Banit explained that when Guru Nanak was 30 years old he mysteriously disappeared for 3 days. When he reappeared, he began to preach and teach the principles of the Sikh religion, which is the belief in one God, everyone is equal, your actions are important and you should lead a good life. Banit and Harjot told us how they celebrate the special birth anniversary by going to the Gurdwara, meeting up with friends and family and eating a variety of delicious foods.



Attendance Awards Received DECEMBER 2019 Juniors On Time Tigger & Infants Raring To Go Rabbit				
Class Infants	Attendance %	Class Juniors	Attendance %	Achievement Assembly date
RS	97.0	6G	100	6/12/19
2DS	98.3	6R	99	13/12/19
2DS	98.3	6G	99.2	19/12/19



Clubs & Classes from January 2020

MONDAY

Gymnastics—Breakfast club—Contact Darryl- darryl@steadystep.co

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfFT1TQjfWXBui4ZLeEDdwCN8LXLiPgjJrNmMDpI4U1bwlcxA/viewform

Dates : Jan 13,20,27 **Feb** 3,10,24 **March** 2,9,16,23,30

A&J Soccer - After school—Contact Lee 07931199166

Dates: Jan 13,20,27 **Feb** 3,10,24 **March** 2,9,16,23,30

TUESDAY

 Karate—Breakfast Club— Contact Doug https://shogunpracticalkarate.com/contact-us/

Dates: Jan 14, 21, 28, Feb 4, 11, 25, Mar 3, 10, 17, 24, 31,

 Mad Science-After School Club - Contact Sarah satellitesarah@gmail.com

Dates: Jan 14, 21, 28, **Feb** 4, 11, 25, **Mar** 3, 10,24, 31

 Tennis—After School Club—Contact James http://ignitetennis.co.uk/category/schools/

Dates: Jan 14, 21, 28, Feb 4, 11, 25, Mar 3, 10, 17, 24, 31

WEDNESDAY

Art Club— After School Club— https://clubscomplete-ltd.class4kids.co.uk/info/3727

Dates Jan 8, 15, 22, Feb 5, 12

 Well Being Club—After School Club— Contact Mrs Davies—letter from the school office and sent to your email

Dates: Jan 15,22,29, **Feb** 5, 12, 26

 Bollywood Dance—After School Club— Contact Shweta shwe23.sg@gmail.com

Dates: Jan 8, 15,22,29, **Feb** 5, 12

FOOTBRIDGE: Parents please use the footbridge rather than crossing the busy main road on Roxeth Hill to gain access to the school site. Also if your Year 5/6 child walks to school unsupervised please encourage them to use the footbridge for safety purposes. Thank you!